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CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel) . . . Will the meeting please come to order. The meeting of the Land Use
Committee of August 4, 2010 is called to order at 1:35 p.m. The Chair will note that there is a
quorum present. I'd like to make some introductions. I am Gladys Baisa, the Chair of the
Land Use Committee. And with me this afternoon, I have the Vice-Chair of this Committee
and Vice-Chair of the Council, Mike Molina.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. We also have Danny Mateo, Chair of the Council.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. We have Jo Anne Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aloha.
CHAIR BAISA: All the way from Lahaina. Thank you, Jo Anne. I also have Bill Kauakea Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha and good afternoon, Chairwoman.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. And we also have Sol Kaho'ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. Wayne Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Good afternoon.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. We have Joe Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good afternoon.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. And Michael Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha, Chair, and good afternoon.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon, Mike, and thanks for being so prompt.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're welcome.
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CHAIR BAISA: He was here before me, I think. Also, we have from the Department of Corporation
Counsel; we have James Giroux, our Deputy Corporation Counsel.
MR. GIROUX: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, James. We have executive branch representative, Ann Cua, the Deputy
Planning Director.
MS. CUA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: And we have two Planners this afternoon. We have Jeffrey Dack, Planner, with the
Department of Planning, and he's here for Land Use 41.
MR. DACK: Good afternoon.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. And we have Joe, Joseph Prutch, Planner, from the Department of
Planning, and he'll be here for Land Use 25. We have from the applicants and their
representatives; we have for Land Use 41, Janice Welsh and her husband. Good afternoon and
thank you coming. Land Use 25, from Chris Hart & Partners, Inc., we have Matt Slepin. Oh,
we have Chris Hart. We have the, we have the real guy this, this afternoon. Thank you.
Tom Cole, Esq., who's the attorney for the applicant, and the applicant is Western Apartment
Supply and Maintenance Company. And I have my Committee Staff, Pauline Martins, our
Committee Secretary, and Carla Nakata, our Legislative Attorney.
Members, public testimony on both items will be accepted starting in a few moments. Those
wishing to testify should sign up at the table set up in the lobby. Testimony shall be limited to
three minutes. The yellow light will indicate that you have 30 seconds remaining and should
begin to conclude. Testifiers are requested to state their names for the record and to indicate
who they are representing, if applicable.
Members, we have two items on our agenda this afternoon. We have Land Use 41, a
Conditional Permit Time Extension to Janice, Janice R. Welsh for Office Uses in their R-1
Residential District in Wailuku, and Land Use 25, Community Plan Amendment and
Conditional Permit for Maui Oceanfront Inn and Sarento's on the Beach Restaurant in Kihei.
The Committee will now accept public testimony on both items. Members, we have only one
testifier signed up to testify this afternoon and that will be Dana Naone Hall. Ms. Hall, are you
here?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: She's back here.
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CHAIR BAISA: She, she's coming. The Chair would like to ask if anyone else would like to testify if
they would please sign up so we'll be prepared to take your testimony. Good afternoon.

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MS. HALL: (NOTE: She knocked off the microphone's tip and picked it up off the floor.) Oops!
CHAIR BAISA: Oops. That happens a lot. . . . (chuckled) . . .
MS. HALL: Good afternoon, Chair, and Committee Members. I apologize for my dress. It's not a
concession to the dictate that it's summer. It's just that I found out about this item only today.
I became involved with the Maui Oceanfront, Sarento's project in the early 2000s when I
noticed that extensive redevelopment of Parcel 29 was being undertaken without the benefit of
a major SMA permit and other attendant requirements and approvals. Upon further
investigation I discovered that, among other things, the Maui Oceanfront, Sarento's project
exceeded lot coverage, did not have sufficient onsite parking, and the onsite parking that was
provided did not comply with County standards either in aisle width, I mean either in parking
stall width, parking stall length, and aisle width. And there were side yard encroachments on
the north side of the property as well as structures built in the side yard on the south side of the
property line, which that common boundary line is with Hale Hui Kai. And there was
encroachments in the front yard setback where the restaurant went all the way to the property
line. So, there was in effect no front yard setback. So, those were some of the things that I
discovered.
I brought these matters to the attention of the Planning Department on numerous occasions and
finally. . .and requested a contested case hearing. And the Planning Department or the County
asked if we would be interested in trying to mediate a resolution of these issues and we did.
And there was a settlement agreement that was executed in November, on November 25, 2005.
And, you know, and in that settlement agreement there were time constraints placed on
Sarento's and Maui Oceanfront obtaining the required permits and approvals so that it would
not. . .this would not be a matter that would continue on and on. And they were given
30 months from the date of execution of the agreement, which is two and a half years to obtain
the, the required approvals of which the Community Plan Amendment and the Conditional
Permit are two of those approvals.
Then they weren't able to, for some, for whatever reasons to obtain those approvals in time so
they requested an extension of time, and this extension of time was granted and the extended
deadline for governmental approvals became February 15, 2010, another 21 months amounting
to 51 months or four years and three months. After the February 15, 2010 amended deadline,
we received a request from Western Apartment Supply and Maintenance Company for yet
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another extension to November 15, 2010, a full five years after the execution of the settlement
agreement. Now, no approvals, required approvals, have been obtained in this period of time.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Hall, could you please conclude?
MS. HALL: Sure, and then. . .yeah, I can. In any case, this land is government beach reserve land.
So, it's very important land to everyone in, in the County, because it, it backs one of the most
popular beaches on Maui. And for your orientation, Mana Kai, you know, if you're looking
makai, Mana Kai is to the right, and Maui Oceanfront, Sarento's is in the middle so to speak,
and Hale Hui Kai is to the left.
And anyway I have a lot more to say but the, the main point is that a condition precedent to
Western Apartment and Maui Oceanfront and Sarento's seeking a Community Plan
Amendment and a Conditional Use Permit is authorization from the Board of Land and Natural
Resources, because Parcel 29 is covered by a State general lease, which requires DLNR
approval. That has not occurred so you, and you would think that in all this. . . and this is all
spelled out in the settlement agreement. You would think that in all of those years they would
have complied, but they have not and so I'm here today to inform you of that. And, and,
anyway if you have questions I'll be happy to answer them.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Hall. Members, questions for the testifier? Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, thank you, Dana. In case none of you knew, I'd, I'd, I'd like to
state for the record that this past Sunday was Dana's birthday.
CHAIR BAISA: Happy birthday.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. And also the marriage of Dana and Isaac's beautiful daughter
out at Makena, and it was, it was...anyway congratulations.
MS. HALL: Mahalo.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: But more important, Madam Chairman, is that . . .
MS. HALL: Just don't tell anybody my age.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: . . . (Laughter). . .
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (Laughter). . .

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: More important is that Dana and Uncle Les is part of this settlement
agreement and, and because of this I would hope that. . .oh, I would hope that we would at least
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have the ability to pursue what is written, because I don't think this thing can even go forward
today. And so, I think that whoever was responsible, and I, and I want Dana to read from the
settlement agreement because it is in your folders, Council Members. It, it is part of the August
19 th submittal. And the settlement agreement, oh God, is right after all the conditions. How
would I describe it?
MS. HALL: Well I mean I can help you a little bit. I could tell you that...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, I guess, I'll get to the meat, Dana, which is -MS. HALL: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:
--2.4.1, which says under the settlement agreement,
Madam Chairman, they have to obtain the approval of the Board of Land and Natural
Resources as required by the general lease, which Dana spoke to, and obtain any approvals or
authorizations which may be required from the Department of Land of Natural Resources to
apply for the government permits or approvals described within this section. Also, Dana and
these people have to sign off on this.
CHAIR BALSA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And when we talk about the government permits that Dana is. . .let
me ask you this if, if this is what you're referring to. These permits that they're applying for
today is a Community Plan Amendment and also a Conditional Use? And so...
MS. HALL: Yes. The Conditional Use Permit applies to Parcel 149, which is -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The parking lot.
MS. HALL: --yeah, which is covered by a revocable permit, which is, you know, which any party can
terminate with 30 days notice. And the general lease applies to Parcel 29 where the restaurant
and hotel are located.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Of which the, the, the community plan and this conditional use,
Madam Chairman, is being applied for.
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So, to me it spells out pretty clearly that they need to go to the Land
Board first.
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CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Nishiki, we're going to get to the settlement agreement and we'll discuss it in our
deliberations.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, and, and, and I guess, Dana...the, the other concern,
Madam Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, and, and it's only because this my second home. This is where
I swim whenever I have the opportunity to. And so, I know the problems with what has
occurred here. And can you tell us about that front area where that, that you identified that they
had some problem?

MS. HALL: Well for one thing the hotel, I mean, the Western and Sarento's or Sarento's predecessor
and injures had encroached into the government beach reserve land that was not covered by the
general lease. And when the State surveyor, the State surveyor actually had to come out and
survey the boundary lines and they recognized then that there was an encroachment and a wall,
a new wall that had built had to be torn down and built along the proper property line.
There were. . .before the subdivision of Parcel 149 was completed Western had already
constructed sidewalks and pathways that encroached into Parcel 149 and these were for the
hotel and restaurant uses.
And, and then there was a matter of a, a concrete. . .the, the bank in front of the restaurant has
been, has been. . .there was concrete placed over it, not necessarily by Western, this particular
act. But as a result, you know, it kind of solidify the shoreline in that place and, Western was,
as were many of the property owners along that beach, were, were, irrigating naupaka plants to
aggregate more area, private area, and prevent the public from using it fully for beach purposes.
So, you know that, you know at that time we were very concerned about beach access and the
loss of beach lands to irrigated naupaka landscaping.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Madam Chair, let, let me go on before I ask Dana the, the, the next
question just because I've been passionate about this place. Like, like I said, this is my second
home. And, and so, DLNR got, as Dana stated, the landowner to the right, Mana Kai, to rid
themselves of all this naupaka and it opened up like a big area of sandy beach, which the,
which the, which the community now appreciates. When Dan Ornellas tried to go and get this
landowner to remove that naupaka, which still stands, they, they challenged it in court, and to
this date this naupaka is flourishing and, and is blocking another big portion of this beautiful
sandy beach. Now, what I think is more important that we need to understand is all of this
property that this, this group is sitting on, including that hotel, who does it belong to? Us, the
State of Hawaii. And, and, and I don't know what the future plans is for this area, but I would
truly like to have it be returned to the people. We don't have beach front, and as Dana said one
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of the most beautiful beaches, it's a sandy beach, you know. But, Dana, again, the, the other
concern perhaps is that parking lot -MS. HALL: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --now that they want to again keep. Your thoughts?
MS. HALL: I mean my thought about that is that, you know, I mean, please don't pave the parking lot,
because I mean, as I said, that, that parcel is under a revocable permit and the Conditional Use
Permit request is for two years. Maui Oceanfront, Sarento's has a lease on Parcel 29. You
know, I believe, has maybe 20 years or less left on it. But if you, if you pave that parking lot
it'll just be that much more runoff, urban runoff into the near shore waters, and, and, yeah, so, I
mean that's one of the concerns we have. Also, a limitation on, you know, I mean making sure
that there's sufficient beach access, you know, provided to the public through that parking lot.
And I think Sarento's would probably like to have it asphalted and marked off. But I'm not
sure that's in the best interest of the beach going community. Anyway, thank you very much
for your attention to this matter.
CHAIR BAISA: Any...
MR. NISHIKI: Las question. Dana, did. . .is that parking lot there for because they, they probably
built more on that property that is how they're trying to satisfy their parking requirements?
MS. HALL: Yeah, the commercial uses that Parcel 29 has. There's insufficient parking, onsite
parking, for those commercial uses. So, before they had permission, they were already using
the area covered by Parcel 149 for commercial parking. And, you know, my, my, you know,
one of the, our main points was to make sure that the parking on Parcel 149 is not overwhelmed
by the commercial uses of Parcel 29. So I mean...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
MS. HALL: You're welcome.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other questions for Ms. Hall from anybody else? If not, Dana, thank you very
much. Is there anyone else who would like to testify? No?

... END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

CHAIR BAISA: Members, seeing no one else rushing up here to testify, without objections, the Chair
will close public testimony.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.

LU-41

CONDITIONAL PERMIT TIME EXTENSION TO JANICE R. WELSH FOR
OFFICE USES IN THE R 1 RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT (WAILUKU)
(C.C. No. 10-117)

CHAIR BAISA: Members, we have two items on our agenda today and the first one of course is
Land Use 41. The first item relates to a request by Janice, Janice Welsh for a Conditional
Permit time extension, until February 28, 2013, for office uses on approximately 11,139 square
feet within the R-1 Residential District for property situated at 2241 Vineyard Street, Wailuku,
Maui, Hawaii. Please note that the Committee has received a revised proposed bill transmitted
by correspondence dated July 29, 2010 from the Department of the Corporation Counsel
incorporating nonsubstantative corrections to the bill. The Chair would like to begin by first
asking Ms. Welsh if she would provide us with a few remarks. Ms. Welsh, please.
MS. WELSH: Good afternoon, everybody.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon.
MS. WELSH: My name is Janice Welsh and I am the owner of 2241 Vineyard Street. I purchased this
property in January 2004. There are four buildings on the property. Three of them are used
commercially and one is residential. I have complied with everything they have asked me to do
to extend the, the Conditional Use Permit. The two commercial residents are
Toma and Drayson, CPAs that, that use two of the buildings and Hawaii Community
Foundation, which uses one of the cottages. The fourth one is residential. There have been no
complaints from the neighbors at all. We take good care of it and keep it in good shape. I'm
preparing to ask for a zoning change, hopefully, within the next two years so that I don't have
to come in here every two or three years. And that's about all I have to say. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Welsh. If you'd just hang on for a moment. Members,
any particular questions for the applicant? Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Ms. Welsh, for being here this
afternoon. Just a fast question, is the area that you're talking about for this extension within the
Maui Redevelopment Area?
MS. WELSH: It is in the Maui Community Plan, let's see, Hawaii, wait, wait, wait, BusinessResidential in the Community Plan. Now that, it's, it's right next to the Maui Development
[sic] Area. I believe the property on the makai side is in, in the Maui Development [sic] Area.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you.

CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Dack, do you want to help clarify?
MR. DACK: Oh, yes, Ms. Welsh is correct. The property does immediately join the Maui
Redevelopment Area.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other questions for the testifier or the applicant? Ms. Welsh, thank you very
much. We'll call you back if we need you. Okay, thank you. Mr. Dack, any comments?
MR. DACK: Yeah, a brief presentation. Good afternoon, Chair and Members of the Committee. I'm,
I'm Jeffrey Dack of the Planning Department. The property is located in the State Urban
District. It's service, Business-Residential in the Community Plan but the problem for the use
is that it's zoned R-1 Residential. The owner, Ms. Welsh, who just spoke is requesting a fiveyear time extension of the County Conditional Permit allowing continued operation of office
uses on the site.
Effective April 30, 1991, the County Council approved an ordinance granting Conditional
Permit that allowed four previously constructed dwellings to be used for offices, even though
only four are being used for that purpose. Effective March 10, 1993 that Conditional Permit
was extended through February 28, 1998 through an ordinance effective March 25, 1998. A
second time extension was granted through February 28, 2008.
The current request for a five-year extension was filed in a timely manner, actually there were
two separate letters, but on July 30, 2007 and January 28, 2008, so they were timely filed.
When reviewing agencies were consulted, the Department of Water Supply commented in
March 2008 that they were still awaiting the installation of water system improvements to
provide fire protection in accordance with the standards. Over the next approximate year and a
half the owner, their engineers, and the Department of Water Supply worked out plans for those
improvements and they were installed. The request was then scheduled for the Maui Planning
Commission's consideration at its September 22, 2009 meeting, at which time the
Commission's. . .the Commission recommended the granting of a further time extension with
five conditions recommended by the Department. No letters of support or opposition were
received and no members of the public spoke on the request at the Planning Commission
meeting. Approval as recommended by the Commission would be for a period of five years
beyond the ten years, ten-year period granted in 1988, so that it would then expire on
February 28, 2013. This concludes the Department's report. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you . . . (clears throat) . . . thank you very much, Mr. Dack. Members,
questions for Mr. Dack? Any comments from the area representative?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, Madam Chair, I, I can support this. These, these businesses
and, and their landlord have been good stewards of the area, and I know that eventually one day
this area needs to be worked on as far the zoning change. It has predominantly become
business in that area and there's very little residential anymore. But that's another story at
another time, Madam Chair. So, I will gladly support your recommendation when you bring it
forward.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Victorino. Members, any other comments?
Member Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just wanted the Department to comment, because I know the
process to do the rezoning that she's talking about or, you know, to make it more consistent
with the uses in the area is quite lengthy. And is five years from, I guess, you know, the date
that we grant. . .is that sufficient time? Because I know there's a backlog of other applicants
that are in the queue. So, would it be better for us to consider, you know, a longer period of
time and then if she gets it done she wouldn't, you know, you understand what I'm saying? Do
you have any objection if we put in ten years?
MR. DACK: A longer period of time would be, would be just fine. That would be great. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Yes, Madam Chair, at the appropriate time somebody
should make a motion. Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Well now, now is the appropriate time.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Member Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I need a question. . .ask a question to Corporation Counsel.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, of course.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know, because we vary from time to time as far as
extending Conditional Permits. I just want to have some comments from Corporation Counsel,
you know, should we be consistent throughout the processes or can we arbitrarily say from
five years to ten years?

CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Giroux?
MR. GIROUX: Thank you. Thank you, Joe. We, we have, you know, I think, in the past commented
on, on the length of, of certain Conditional Permits. Title 19 really doesn't give us much
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guidance in, into length. I think there has been discussion today about, you know, possible
zoning. I, I think when, when maybe looking at, at Conditional Permits that fall into a type,
you know, we, we kind of, when we step back, and we look at the whole scene of Conditional
Permits. Sometimes they fall into type, type categories. I think that in, in that sense you may
want to look at what, what has been traditionally given as times within those types of
categories. And, and again, there's, this guidance is not really coming from Title 19, but in the
sense that, you know, if there's challenges about fairness, I think, the last thing you want is a
challenge of being arbitrary or capricious. And to avoid that looking at, at the case before you,
looking at the circumstance, looking at the, the type of permit, that the type of use that it's
going to allow and maybe even looking at socio-economic factors as investment, the ease or
dis-ease of, of zoning, and also looking at the issues of impacts. Those are always good to have
in the discussion, and the. . .I think the only caveat that, that we can really. . .we put is, is that if
the Planning Commission, you know, recommends to this body that zoning is more appropriate
then you take that into consideration. And the other caveat is to avoid Conditional Permits that
go in, in perpetuity.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Because, you know, the Planning Commission is
giving us their recommendation and, and when come to the Council, you know, I think, maybe
80 to 90 percent we change the condition to extend. So, I don't know if you provide the same
information to the Planning Commissioners so that, you know, they don't feel slighted
whenever we change the length of the condition. So, that's my concern. That's the only
concern that I have, but if she's going to go for a zoning, a Change in Zoning, and it's going to
take more than five years then, yeah, you know, I, I, I, I can see extending the request based on
comments that were made. But I, I just want to make sure that we don't slight the Planning
Commissioners. Every time they put in a recommendation and, and 90, 80 to 90 percent of the
time we change it, you know, I, I would feel pretty. . .well it would be an issue for me if I was
on the Planning Commission. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam?
CHAIR BAISA: All right, yes. Mr. Giroux, any response to Mr. Pontanilla before I call on
Member Victorino?
MR. GIROUX: No, I, I, I, I hear the, the comment.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And, I guess, I'm looking at the recommendation
from, on Page 5, if you want to turn to the exhibit and that's the, from, I guess, from you,
Mr. Jeffrey Dack, yeah. And this was from the Maui Planning Commission meeting of
2009, the 22'1 , the 22 nd September, yeah. And I'm looking at the recommendations, No. 1, that
the Conditional Permit shall be granted for a period of, I see ten, then it's bracketed out,
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five years until February 28, 2013; provided that, and then on and on, you know, other things,
you know. Are you on that page?
MR. DACK: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, okay. And, and, again, this five-year period reverts back
to the period where the permit expired on February 28, 2008, if I'm correct.
MR. DACK: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And so, you know, I would at an appropriate moment,
Madam Chair, I, I would, I would like to, to, to make a, a change on that or make a
recommendation, an amendment to extend it. And if, if five years is the concern and going to
ten, then I would like to make it from this point or when we approve it five years out, which
would give this now. . .her to 2015 instead of 2013. And that still may not be enough, but that
avoids this, and I understand Mr. Giroux's concern. You start giving one ten and then we give
one five, why not give me ten, and then you open Pandora's Box. And, and again, consistency
is important. So, at, at the proper moment, Madam Chair, if you would give me the, the lead, I
would look to change that to make it five years from date of approval versus the date the permit
ended, if that's possible, I, I don't know. Ms. Cua?
CHAIR BAISA: Any, any, any comments, Ms. Cua?
MS. CUA: Thank you, Chair. Just a couple of comments.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Sure.
MS. CUA: First off, and maybe it's responding to, to both Members' questions. The, the Department,
the Commission, the Council has proposed, recommended, approved various time limits on
different Conditional Permits, and it's usually because of the circumstances surrounded with
the permit. So, I don't, I don't think there's a feeling of anyone feeling slighted. There's times
where the Department makes, makes a recommendation to the Commission, people come out
and testify, maybe bring forth information that we did not have. The Commission may grant
additional time than the Department had recommended, and then the Council by the time
maybe they get the application and they're acting on it may realize that maybe the applicant
needs a little bit more time on this permit. So, it is a process where no application is exactly the
same. Every one has its own unique circumstances even though they may be a similar type use.
The one thing, and I think Corp. Counsel would agree with this, is when you do extend you do
need to extend from the time period that the permit expired -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
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MS. CUA: —because if not there's going to be gap in the period where you actually had no permit.
So, so, maybe you, you know, five years from the time it expired is only going to give 'em -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Three years.
MS. CUA: --three years so maybe you have to add a little bit more years on that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, with that in mind then, then, then I can, you look . . .
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you for that clarification. I appreciate that and
maybe what I'll do then is, is at, at the proper moment then really go for the ten year because
even we're going back to 2018. . .2008. We're going to 2018, which is really eight years from
now when you really calculate it out, 'cause September is right around the corner. So, I'll wait
for your lead, Madam Chair, on that.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino. . .Mr. Pontanilla's comment and then we'll get back to you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, good. Yeah, and the reason why I ask is that not in this
particular case but several years back, you know, we gave an applicant ten years only to be told
by Corporation Counsel that we needed to be consistent. And, I, I think, some of the Members
at the time, in fact some of the Members are present, when we were told, we were told by
Corporation Counsel in regards to being consistent in, in this, you know, that particular case,
which was a transient vacation rental. So, I, I thought I'd just pass that on to you folks. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. I remember that well. Members, any more comments
before I call on Mr. Victorino? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, Madam Chair, then I would like to. . .well, we haven't
made a motion yet so.
CHAIR BAISA: You're going to make the motion, sir, if you'd like to.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, make the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair will be happy to entertain it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, but doesn't your Vice-Chair normally do it? Oh, I mean,
on the amendment?
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CHAIR BAISA: If you'd like to make an amendment, yes, you can.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, I just, I just being proper, sorry. Okay, Madam Chair, I
would like to move to amend Section 1 of the ordinance for a bill to. . .ordinance amending
Ordinance No. 2645, granting Janice R. Welsh a Conditional Permit extending the office use of
an. . .in an R-1 Residential District of TMK No. (2) 3-4-004:038 Isicl, 2241 Vineyard Street,
Wailuku, Hawaii, Maui. . .Wailuku, Maui, Hawaii, excuse me, by changing No. 1, to read: that
the Conditional Permit shall be granted for a period of ten years until the date of
February 28, 2018; provided that, provided that, a request for this extension of the Conditional
Permit beyond this date may be made and granted in pursuance of the provisions under
Section 19.04. . .19.40.090 of the Maui County Code.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member Johnson. We have a motion by Mr. Victorino and a second by
Member Johnson. I think we all heard the amendment. It's rather wordy but I think it's
complete.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: Any questions? Seeing none, all those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no"? Motion will be carried. The Chair will mark it nine ayes and
everybody present. Thank you very much.
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Kaho'ohalahala, Mateo,
Medeiros, Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair
Molina, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

AMENDMENT CARRIED.
ACTION: REVISE THE PROPOSED BILL.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, any additional comments or questions in regards to this application? If not,
the Chair will entertain a motion to recommend passage of. . .on first reading of the revised
proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE
NO. 2645 (1998) GRANTING JANICE, JANICE R. WELSH A CONDITIONAL PERMIT
TIME EXTENSION FOR OFFICE USES IN THE R-1 RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT FOR TAX
MAP KEY NO. (2) 3-4-014:038, 2241 VINEYARD STREET, WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII"
and incorporating the amendment that was made earlier and the filing of the County
Communication No. 10-117.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I move to. . .well he pointed at me to do 'em, oh,
I'm sorry. Madam Chair, I move to accept your motion as stated and the filing of the
communication.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion made by Member Victorino, seconded by
Member Johnson. Any discussions on this action?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I just ask the body to please support it and I thank
Vice-Chair Molina for allowing me to make the motion. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other comments?
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Member Molina, thank you very much. We appreciate your gracious act.
Members. . .Member Johnson, comments?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, yes. I just wanted to say that I believe this is consistent with
actions that we've taken in the past because statements made and also the general uses in this
particular area. It's not like we're looking at a transient vacation rental. This is a unique
situation, and I really appreciate the Members supporting Member Victorino's recommendation
as well. And I hope the applicants can get through in this ten year period for the rezoning. We
hope for the best. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further comments? If not, the Chair will call for the question. All those in favor,
please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, "no"? The Chair will mark it nine ayes and zero noes and the motion is
carried. Congratulations to the Welsh's. We'll move this forward. Members, thank you very
much.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Johnson, Kaho'ohalahala, Mateo,
Medeiros, Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, Vice-Chair
Molina, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING OF REVISED BILL AND FILING OF
COMMUNICATION.
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CHAIR BAISA: The Chair is going to call for a very short, five minute, recess to check on some
technical matters before we resume, so don't go too far, please. Meeting is now in recess.
. . . (gavel) . . .

RECESS:

2:14 p.m.

RECONVENE: 2:22 p.m.
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel) . . . Will the meeting please come back to order. The Chair would like to
thank everybody for that recess. It was important that we check on some procedural matters.

LU-25

COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT AND CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR
MAUI OCEANFRONT INN AND SARENTO'S ON THE BEACH RESTAURANT
(KIHEI) (C.C. No. 09-246)

CHAIR BAISA: The Chair. . .the second bill today that we'll be working with is Land Use 25. Before
the Committee are two proposed bills. The first is a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE KIHEI-MAKENA COMMUNITY PLAN AND LAND USE
MAP FROM SINGLE-FAMILY TO HOTEL FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT KIHEI, MAUI,
HAWAII". The purpose of the proposed bill is to grant a request from Western Apartment
Supply & Maintenance Co., for a Community Plan Amendment from Single-Family to Hotel to
reflect the existing hotel use on approximately 1.119 acres of State-owned property situated at
2980 South Kihei Road, Kihei, Maui, Hawaii. The second is a proposed bill entitled "A BILL
FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO WESTERN
APARTMENT SUPPLY & MAINTENANCE CO. FOR THE CONSTRUCTION AND USE
OF AN OFFSITE PARKING LOT WITHIN THE COUNTY PARK DISTRICT FOR
PROPERTY SITUATED AT KIHEI, MAUI, HAWAII". The purpose of the proposed bill is to
grant a request from Western Apartment Supply & Maintenance Co., for a two-year Conditional
Permit to allow for the construction and use of an offsite parking lot on approximately
35,932 square feet of State-owned property within the County Park District, on South Kihei
Road, Kihei, Maui, Hawaii (TMK: (2) 3-9-04:149).
I have asked the consultant for the applicant, Chris Hart & Partners, Inc., to provide the
Committee with a short PowerPoint presentation. This Committee will be in recess for couple
minutes to prepare the Chamber for the presentation. So, Members, just stay put. We'll get the
screen down and then we'll go ahead with the presentation. Meeting is now in recess.
. . . (gavel) . . .
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RECESS:

2:24 p.m.

RECONVENE: 2:26 p.m.
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel) . . . Will the meeting please come back to order. Mr. Hart, would you
proceed please?

. . . BEGIN PRESENTATION...
MR. HART: Sure. Thank you, Madam Chair and Members of the Council Land Use Committee. I
appreciate the opportunity being able to be here this afternoon to present this project to you. It
does have a long history and complex history, as Dana Naone Hall has related to you.
The Maui Oceanfront Inn and Sarento's Restaurant, it is a project and we're asking today for a
Community Plan Amendment and a Conditional Use Permit. Okay.
The project is located, Parcel, Parcel 29 is, is here and Parcel 149 is here. This is
South Kihei Road. This is the Mana Kai condominium and this is the Hale Hui Kai
condominium. And I might say that the Hale Hui Kai is also built on State leased land. The
Maui Oceanfront Inn is on State leased land that actually was entered into in 1968. It's a
65-year lease and the lease is through 2033.
The Kihei Civic Development Plan and Map in 1968 identified Hale Hui Kai as a hotel and
identified Maui Oceanfront Inn as a hotel property. And I think it's important to note that
Parcel 129, that's here, is identified as Park. So, it has been identified as Park since 1968.
This is the State Land Use District Boundary Map, which identifies the major State Land Use
Districts. You'll note that Parcel 29 and also Parcel 149 are within the State Urban District.
The Kihei-Makena Community Plan for 1998 and also I might add from 1985 identified this is
the parcel, which would be Parcel 29, identified the parcels as, as Single-Family. And also I
might add that Parcel 149 was identified consistent with the Community Plan designation as
Park. Could I go back to that, Jordan? Right next door, again, on the south side is
Hale Hui Kai, which is, which is identified as Single-Family as well.
Now, can I, just in terms of that situation, you know, when we became involved in this it was
after the project was purchased by Western Apartments in 2000. We discovered, you know, in
the context of our involvement that this situation actually existed. And we tried to talk to the
Planning Department about the possibility of identifying it as a mapping error, because
obviously as you'll see the zoning is not consistent with the community plan. But that was not
accepted as, let's say, a method for curing this inconsistency. Okay.
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Now, this is the old Kihei-Makena or Maui County Zoning Map 19...from 1969 for the
Kihei-Makena area and you'll note that the parcel, Hale Hui Kai and Parcel 29, are identified as
H-M Hotel and all the rest of the parcels are identified as R-3. So, it's conceivable that there
was a mapping error and this became Single-Family instead of Hotel. Parcel 149, again, I
should say is identified as Park, Park District Zoning, Parcel 149.
Okay, now the Flood Hazard District Assessment Report identifies the, the site, this would be
Parcel 29, and this is Parcel 149, you'll note that there basically is a, an erosion base setback
proposed in this particular on Parcel 29. I should also mention from historically the Maui
County Shoreline Setback rules were amended in 2003 to essentially include the erosion base
setback as well as the average lot depth setback. And, but prior to 2003, because of the beach
reserve parcel that existed in front of Parcel 29, there was no setback, shoreline setback,
identified for Parcel 29. Okay.
Now this is, this basically shows the location of the shoreline, it shows the location of the State
beach reserve parcel in front. This is the property line, and it shows essentially the average lot.
I would say no. The average lot depth setback and the erosion base setback. And of course,
again, the project was. . .the building permit for the project was on this site was issued in 1973,
1973. And one of the other things I want to mention is the fact the parking at the time of the
issuance of the building permit and the context in the restaurant, in the context of the hotel met
the requirements of the County. Now, in the context of modifications or amendments to the
zoning ordinance the original Hotel District Zoning Ordinance only required one stall for every
three hotel rooms. Now, it's one stall for every two hotel rooms. And of course, there were
some amendments to our additions to the restaurant area, but currently there is sufficient
parking and it does meet the requirements of the, of the Development Services Administration
for the project on this site.
Now, and again, and as far as history is concerned and this is before Western Apartments
purchased it, the property. . .the, the restaurant was called Carelli's on the Beach, and a man by
the name Tony Habib was the primary person involved in the restaurant. And the, the
restaurant became very popular and there was always problems because of overflow parking
for the restaurant that existed for a long time. In fact, there was a lawsuit that was actually filed
by the Hale Hui Kai in terms of, you know, how they were basically valeting the park. . .the, the
stalls and the cars that came to Carelli's.
And so, prior to purchase of the property of this parcel of the lease by Western Apartments,
which was in 2000, the year 2000, there was an actual revocable permit issued by the State
Department of Land and Natural Resources for the provision of offsite parking for the Carelli's
restaurant and to get, and together with any additional offsite parking that might be necessary
for the hotel provided that 51 percent of the stalls would be available to the public. And so that
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was essentially something again that Western Apartments inherited when they purchased the
property. Okay.
This basically shows you the, the proposed parking lot. This is the. . .supposed to be South
Kihei Road, the entry and the 51 percent of the stalls being available for the, for beach
right-of-way, and the remainder of parking that could be available for use as overflow for the
restaurant or the hotel.
June 13, 2000, General Lease S-4212 for Parcel, for Parcel 29, assigned to Western Apartment
Supply and Maintenance Company. Western undertakes interior renovation and exterior
renovation. . .maintenance for the buildings. Now, I want to also point out that the building
was built, the restaurant was built, the hotel was built, and Western Apartment Supply proposed
to renovate the project without adding additional rooms.
Now, there was. . .therefore at the time the project was located in the Special Management Area
and there's a section in the Chapter 205A and the County rules at that time that identified that
projects involving interior and exterior renovation and repair could be considered exempt. So, I
was not the consultant. We were not the consultants involved at that time. They proceeded to
basically get a determination from the Planning Department that the repair would be considered
exempt.
Now, subsequent to that in 2001 session of the State Legislature the. . .there was an amendment
of Chapter 205A that essentially said that exterior maintenance, repairs, interior and exterior
could be considered exempt provided that the Planning Director could determine that the work
would not have a cumulative impact or a significant environmental or ecological effect. So,
now the process in Maui County is to file essentially a minor what we call SMA assessment
application for a determination that work would considered exempt, okay, from a requirement
for an SMA permit.
Now, in the context of this project and the renovation, you know, Dana and Leslie, you know,
saw the work going on, which they did, and, and basically they, they filed basically a complaint
with the Planning Department that the project should go through an SMA permit. But they
did. ..I, I, I did indicate to you that there is basically a determination by the Planning
Department that the work that was being done at the time was considered exempt.
Also on December 1, 2000, the Board of Land and Natural Resources issued the Revocable
Permit No. 7235 to Western, to permit a parking lot at TMK (2) 3-9-04, parcel, portion of
Parcel 1, now known as Parcel 149, which is the existing gravel parking.
Now, on November 25, 2005, because of the filing of the complaint and, you know, several
discussions with the Planning Department in the context of the filing of the variance or the
Board of Variances and Appeals, there was a decision made to enter into a settlement
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agreement. It was executed between Western and Tri...and Tri-Star Restaurant Group,
Ms. Dana Naone Hall, and Mr. Kuloloio, and the County of Maui, to resolve pending issues
related to noncompliance with County requirements. The subject of the prior Hawaii Revised
Statute, Chapter 343, Environmental Assessment Review and Related Land Use Applications,
actually came out of that. In other words, in the context of the execution of the settlement
agreement, we were retained to prepare the document. . .necessary documentation to basically
resolve any of the pending issues. And, of course, one of the big issues was. . .is the issue of
the community plan, the inconsistency in the community plan or lack of conformity in the
community plan, and the zoning, and the issue of using the park area for overflow parking for
the hotel and the restaurant. So, we would require a Conditional Permit and that's the reason
for our being here today.
Community Plan Amendment for Parcel 29 from Single-Family Residential to Hotel. The
change is consistent with the long-established use of the property, Maui Oceanfront Inn and
Sarento's Restaurant built in 1974, and the current H-M Hotel District Zoning and the existing,
which has been in existence since 1969.
The Conditional Permit. . .Use Permit is to allow parking lot on portion of Parcel 149 for public
beach access use and for commercial use for Maui Oceanfront Inn and Sarento's Restaurant
within the Park District.
This is the entry looking Northwest from South Kihei Road into the Maui Oceanfront Inn
Hotel.
This is the, the Maui Oceanfront Inn and Sarento's Restaurant looking West from South Kihei
Road. This would be South Kihei Road. This is the entrance. This would be Sarento's,
actually at the makai portion of the property.
This is looking west at Sarento's Restaurant.
This is looking actually entry to Parcel 149, looking northwest from South Kihei Road.
This is a trellis entry way that was built in the context of the renovation that was done with a, a
minor permit, yeah? After the fact, then. Anyway, but it was to me an entrance for the public
to basically go to the beach.
This was a ramp, ADA accessible ramp, from Parcel 149, the gravel parking lot to the Maui
Oceanfront Inn site.
And, of course, this is an access stair for the same purpose.
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This is looking west over Parcel 149, it is currently a gravel parking lot and it's been that way
since it was basically owned or the, since the original revocable permit was issued to Mr. Habib
and to the Carelli's Restaurant.
This is the beach access, beach reserve. This was essentially what the paved parking would
look like for the public, public beach parking, and this of course shows the access.
This would be the, the type of lighting that would be in the parking lot, which would be down
shielded lightening. . lighting 12 feet high with a human scale.
And thank you very much for the opportunity to present this, and certainly we'll be available to
answer any questions. I know it's a, a complex project.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
MR. HART: Can I, could I just say that, you know, in all of it, you know, we have tried to put together
something that was clear and concise, and essentially our task, our task was to be in compliance
with the, the, the what? Yeah, the settlement agreement, okay.

. END OF PRESENTATION...

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Hart. Members, we're going to have another brief recess
here while we restore the screen. . . . (gavel) .. .

RECESS:

2:44 p.m.

RECONVENE: 2:46 p.m.
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel)... Will the meeting please come back to order. Thank you very much,
Mr. Hart, for the presentation. And now we'll ask Mr. Prutch, Joe Prutch, who is the Planner
on the project to make some comments. Mr. Prutch?
MR. PRUTCH: Thank you, Chair. Since the applicant gave a good description of the project and the
proposal I'm going to skip past that and just head into some history of the project of the Maui
Planning Commission. This item was heard before the Maui Planning Commission on
November 25, 2008. Public testimony was. . .actually no public testimony was presented at
that time. The item was deferred and later came back and was taken up and taken action on
December 19, 2008.
The Planning Commission and the Department both recommended approval of the Community
Plan Amendment with no conditions, and approval of the Conditional Permit subject to five
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conditions with one of them being a granting of a two-year time period. And the application
was then transferred up to Council in August of 2009. Later on in December 2009, Council
requested additional information from the Department, including Parcel 149 Zoning District
confirmation and Department's evaluation process. This is just in summary, revision to the
CPA map, request for additional conditions to ensure 51 percent plus parking, and a request for
SHPD comments or attempt to solicit comments from the Department.
On January 20 th , the Planning Department responded to Council's request. Later in April 2010,
the Department did send an agency transmittal to SHPD, and just recently on July 14 th and
July 20 th , SHPD responded to the Department and to the Department of Public Works,
recommending that the Archaeological Inventory Survey Plan should be prepared in
conjunction with a proposed construction plans and submitted to SHPD for review and
approval, and followed by an acceptable and have that followed up by an acceptable
archaeological inventory survey prior to any ground altering activities on Parcel 149. SHPD
had no, no objections to efforts made on this various. . .on the various applications which do
not involve ground altering activities, such as the CPA.
And to response to the Council's request to ensure 51 percent plus parking, the Department did
recommend or does recommend a condition to be added to the Conditional Permit simply
stating that, that no less than 51 percent of the parking TMK (2) 3-9-004:149 shall be dedicated
for public beach access parking be clearly delineated as such and available to the public at all
times.
For the moment that, that finishes up our presentation, but of course we'll be happy to answer
any questions.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Prutch. Mr. Nishiki, my intent is to have Mr. Ornellas
come and make a few comments and then we'll open it to all the Members, and I'll definitely
start with you first as the area representative if that will work.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That is fine.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. The Chair is aware that Mr. Daniel Ornellas is in the gallery,
gallery, and I'd like to thank you very much for coming today. We'd like to welcome you to
come and make a few remarks or answer a few questions if you would, please. Can we make
room for him up at the front here? Mr. Ornellas is with the State Department of Land and
Natural Resources, and I'll ask him to please state his name and his official title, 'cause I don't
think I have that.
MR. ORNELLAS: Good afternoon. My name is Daniel Ornellas, District Land Agent, for the State
Department of Land and Natural Resources.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much for being here this afternoon. Please go ahead.
MR. ORNELLAS: I don't have any specific comments related to the project. I was made aware of it
this morning and I'm more here to oversee the proceedings and comment and answer questions
as needed. So, I'm available for questions.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, appreciate that. Mister...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'll, I'll yield to Mr. Nishiki for questions first, and then I'll ask
if he doesn't ask the question.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I'll just cut through the chase, Madam Chairman. I, I just want
to respect what you had planned for today's meeting, and, and this reason why I've not
objected. However, I just feel and thank God that there is a Council that does their homework.
Thank God that there are those of us that has a check and balance on what is being sent to us
via this Administration. And I forever want to make it as strong as a pitch as possible,
Madam Chairman, that these are the reasons why sometimes I feel that people got to do their
work. And, and, and it is so big and that it took someone that filed a suit to come before us
today to show us in the agreement that they had with the applicant here, and I'll be very
specific so that Daniel can cut to the chase in regards to where I'm coming from.
I'll read again 241 under the agreement, a settlement agreement. It says that the applicant
should obtain the approval of the Board of Land and Natural Resources as required by the
General Lease No. 4212 and obtain any approvals or authorizations which may be required
from the Land. . .the Department of Land and Natural Resources to apply for government
permits or approvals described within this section. It is fairly simple English. I don't need an
interpretation from my Corporation Counsel. All I would need is whoever the reviewing
agency is for this application to read and see that this has not been done. And therefore, why
are we even here? And, and I know that you are not going to hear this project out. It's wasting
nine of our time having this discussion when we know that perhaps it should be sent back. But,
Mr. Ornellas, have you had through your office been made aware of this request from the group
called Western Apartments or whatever the name is?
MR. ORNELLAS: In review of documentation I see that in 2007 there was a request for comment
relative to the Chapter 343 Environmental Assessment for the Conditional Use Permit, and we
did respond to the request for comment. But when I looked at our files again this morning
there was no explicit authorization to apply for a Conditional Use Permit or even the Change in
Zoning from or the Community Plan Amendment, I'm sorry.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Right. And, and, and, and again, I want to ask you just because of
why this even started was, Madam Chairman, just because of some concerns raised by
members of the general public who had to go and get a settlement agreement with these people
to make sure that they did this. Again, the same very people refused to go the Land Board. The
same very people refused to go and also get signatures from Dana Hall to proceed with this.
Finally, I perhaps, why I am burning inside myself, Madam Chairman, is because I've had to go
to deal with this people also. What had happened? This was like I said the playground for me
and my kids. We used to go in the front where, where the State reserve is and where they had
one time a, a coconut tree and a, and a big tree hanging fronting their restaurant. And when
they did this illegal movement of creating a frontage for serving their guests over a weekend,
these very people cut down that very tree that the general public used for shade. My kids used
to and this is where we could put our goza and mats or whatever go down. And, and, and then,
you know, this is what they, they do to us.
Finally, I have many calls in regards to what Daniel was trying to do with the applicant in
regards to the removal of the illegal naupaka that Dana referenced to. And, and, and, and, and
he got the Mana Kai to remove it at their expense. And then proceeded. . .I said to Daniel one
day I said, oh look, Hale Hui Kai whatever, the, the one over, also he got them to remove it.
This very applicant never responded to Daniel, and, and, and, and of course, has yet to remove
that naupaka. This is the character of the applicant.
What else? The restaurant and this why I think the cover up, the restaurant that is now existing
there, when this the member of the general public said, Wayne, just go kind of snoop and go see
where they're running their water after they close the restaurant and, and the oil and everything
that runs out. I, I followed the trail to where this washing of the kitchen and, and, and the
shooting of the water coming out from the restaurant went. And, and this trail of water goes
directly onto that sandy beach area. And of course because the naupaka is covering it, you
can't see the water discharge and, and, and, and the trail. To this day, this continues to occur
thereby sending oil and grease or whatever else is coming off of that restaurant directly into this
sandy area, and then of course I'm sure it's going into the, the beach area.
The area that we talk about of where Chris is saying he wants to and, and, and, and I'm
concerned about this too, but I'll, I'll speak to Chris on the side just because I know that he is
running for Mayor and yet still representing his company for approvals. The area of that
parking, Madam Chairman, is one of where the general public has very few areas to access the,
the beach there, which is Keawakapu Beach. Right now you see a myriad of paddle boarders.
You see. . just because it is a beautiful place where families can go. You've got a bunch of
families on the Kihei area and Upcountry area also coming. We also go there just because the
water is calm so kids can go there and spend time with their families. It's a sandy beach, one
that many people can, can walk up and down that beach. There's also a surf site farther down
from the beach access. So, it's quite an extensively used beach.
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I wanted to ask Mr. Ornellas today in lieu of some of the concerns that we've had with this
applicant. What is the movement of them clearing that naupaka when the owners of, as I look
makai, to the right and to the left of their property have volunteered to do so, and I would think
at their expense?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Ornellas?
MR. ORNELLAS: Yeah, we've tried to work with our tenant to remove naupaka hedge. I believe
under the naupaka hedge is a, a seawall that was built back in the 1980's when we had that big
storm surge. Same with the adjacent properties. They all kind of fortified in an emergency
situation, but being that we haven't had that kind of threat recently normally our request would
have been to remove at your cost. 'Cause the benefit of the wall and the hedge inures to the
benefit of the adjacent property owner.
But anyway, we tried to work with them. There's been a lot of change in management. I think
in the last couple years they went through three or four property managers. So, it's always a, a
situation where we got to re-educate the new management to try to get them to comply with our
request. So, I'm, I'm sure it's a, a function of the guy that's in charge now may not even know
that it's an encroachment. And us, DLNR, need to re-educate them and re-notify them of their
pending encroachments. The encroachments do include the naupaka hedge, the seawall.
We have a problem with the lighting from Sarento's at night that may impact sea life. It does
distract, you know, turtles from landing on the beach, from sea birds flying into the nearshore
areas. There's some other encroachments along the existing parking area that is on the
Revocable Permit that I believe should be. . .easements should be created for them. That
includes the, the trellis, the ADA compliant ramp, the stairways. Those types of fixtures should
have what we call "term easements" issued for them. So, there is a myriad of issues we need to
work out with them. There's other lease related issues that we've been trying to negotiate
related to their mortgage and different things. So, there's, there's a lot of stuff on the plate that
we need to work out and sometimes it gets confusing. And again, with the change of, constant
change of management, it's really a re-education process.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, the Chair recognizes that we have a situation here where we obviously
need more information and we need more documentation. The Chair apologizes. We tried
very, very hard to find this letter that we should have. . .letter of authorization. And it was, first
of all, we thought that we had the letter but when the letter was checked very recently, it was
found to be the wrong letter. It was not the letter that we needed. The item was scheduled and
we were already ready to be here today. Also, we've had more information presented to us
today that the Chair realizes we need to work on a lot more before I would place this issue
before you for decision making. So, what I would like to do, we have, we have the time.
We've heard some of the issues that you have. I would like to hear any more issues that you
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would like us to research and get ready before we would ever bring this item back to you. So,
the Chair is open to listen to any other concerns, questions. I'd like to put them in the record so
that we can do our homework before we bring this back to you. Member Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I just wanted to find out from the Planning Department,
because the settlement agreement has been forwarded on and it was raised as an issue today, as
a general rule when any outside parties enter into these settlement agreements, is the County
bound by those?
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Cua?
MS. CUA: Thank you, Chair. Normally the County is not part of private settlement agreements.
We're not a party to a private settlement agreement.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, so, so, that's the crux of this. Those settlement agreements
do not have the force and effect of law?
MS. CUA: Well my, my, my, my point is in terms of a typical settle...settlement agreement that is
between two parties, the County is not normally subject to those settlement agreements. And
therefore, it would not be subject to, to force of law, and our attorney can -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MS. CUA: --add to that. But that's what we have, have been advised as long as I can remember.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and my only question then would be that many times we get
items sent to us from the Planning Commission that have gone through the process of contested
case hearing and they come up with these settlement agreements. And then why do we
continue to, I guess, allow these kinds of things to take place when we're not bound them?
CHAIR BAISA: Go ahead.
MS. CUA: If I could respond to that. I, I'm just speaking in generalities now, and I'm not very. . .this
particular item at hand I'm not specifically sure about the settlement agreement, how it is
totally worded, whether we're, we're bound to this particular one at, at all. I'm talking about
generally. Now, your point about contested case hearings. How those settlement agreements
sometimes enter into SMA permit conditions that are enforceable by the County is sometime a
settlement agreement will require an applicant to do certain things. So, the two parties have
settled and the applicant agrees that they're going to do certain things. They come before the
Planning Commission and they represent that the project now includes these certain things. We
have in those instances when the Commission has their condition that says the project shall be
in accordance with representations made by the applicant. Well that is now a representation
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that has been made by the applicant. So, in that particular instance, then it is subject to the
conditions of the approval and then it would be enforceable. But again, it, it really depends on
the situation.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So, let me ask you. Is this. . .the situation that is before us, is that
with. . .consistent with the representations made in accordance with that settlement agreement?
Is, is that the language that was actually incorporated so that the issue before us now, you
know, requires that?
MS. CUA: I, I can't speak to that particular issue at this point and time. I don't know if our attorney
can.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Well, Madam Chair, rather than take up a lot of time that is
something I would like in writing -MS. CUA: All right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --because I think it's very disingenuous to have parties enter into
any settlement agreement with the understanding 'cause I know, I mean, I've been out there. I
kind of know what people expect, and when either the conditions are not adhered to or there's
this question as to whether they're enforceable or not non-enforceable or subject to
interpretation. I think it's very unfair to the public that spends their money, takes their time,
does whatever legal process we offer, and then comes to the end, and go, oh, too bad so sad. 1,
I can't, I can't tell you how frustrating that must be, not only for people like myself, but for
members of the public. So, I would like something in writing addressing that specific issue in
this particular application. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, maybe I can add clarity for you people so that you can read
and, and, and make a determination with Mr. Giroux. Okay. Read so that before you speak.
And, and I want to say that here is the settlement agreement. It should be noted, Page 18, 22.2
of the settlement agreement, states that in the relevant part, quote, Madam Chairman.

CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: "The parties to the settlement agreement also understand that the
County of Maui, through the continuing review of modifications to the current uses of the
subject property and the new proposed uses of the subject properties may establish certain
further requirements that relate to the modification of current uses on proposed new uses of the
subject property." This means that the Council is, is wherever it may be in here, and I look at
the settlement agreement when you look at the, the context of it, it says here that. ..I'll read it
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all. The settlement agreement is entered into by and between Western Apartment Supply and
Maintenance Company, a California corporation, whose mailing address is blank, blank, blank;
Tri-Star Restaurant Group, whose mailing address is blank, blank, blank; Sarento's on the
Beach, a Hawaii Limited Liability Partner, and then the address; Dana Hall and Leslie
Kuloloio, Law Offices, herein referred to as collectively interested parties; and the Planning
Department, County of Maui, 250 High Street, and, and, and then it, it refers to it the Planning
Department. So, Mr. Giroux, I know you may not want to say anything until you research this,
but I would hope that, Madam Chairman, we can get a clear indication of what Jo Anne is
trying to find out for clarity. Because again, it does bring frustration, I think, for all of us when
someone is feeling that perhaps this. . .they're not bound by it. It, it concerns me. And this is
perhaps the Assistant Planning Director making statements. So, anyway, I appreciate it.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Nishiki, and rest assured that the Chair will make sure
that before this item is brought before this Committee again that we will have the answers.
Any additional issues that you would like to mention? It doesn't mean this is it for now but if
there's anything in particular besides what's been mentioned, the Chair would like know,
because I promise you we'll work on those answers before you see this again. If not, seeing
none. . .
MR. HART: (NOTE: Speaking from the gallery.) There's a couple things I wanted to bring up for
clarification.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hart? Clarifications only. Chair.. .
MR. HART: I have just two items that I wanted to clarify. The first was we do, we do have a
representative of Sarento's Restaurant. And they, they do have a grease trap that is, you know,
approved by the Department of Health.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hart, we'll get into that at the next time.
MR. HART: Okay. The other thing I just wanted to say is that, you know, in the context of the lease
that was entered into in 1968, you know, with the State there have been letters from the
Department of Land and Natural Resources regarding the issue of the Community Plan
Amendment. And we also do have an executed revocable permit for Parcel 149, which
basically were. . .what, what was being used in context of this process as authorization from the
Department of Land and Natural Resources. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, any additional questions? If not, the Chair would
like to. . .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
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CHAIR BAISA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I would just like to ask Mr. Ornellas a question.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know, hearing what's going on today and knowing what
you said to us. You have any problems in, in trying to make contact with the owners of the
property to resolve some of the issues?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Ornellas?
MR. ORNELLAS: Making contact with the tenant is not a problem. We normally send written
communication for things that we need from them. I kind of wanted to clarify Mr. Hart's recent
comment. We have no objection to the change in the community plan from Park, I mean,
Single-Family to Hotel, 'cause that is consistent with the use. I think what concerns us is when
you make improvements to a piece of property without the review and consent of the Board is
concerning. So, right now we have an activity, which is parking of cars on a gravel parking lot
and it would be prudent that the tenant advise of the Department that they want to improve the
parking lot with pavement, with lighting, with signage, with whatever is desired, and we review
it, and we consent to it explicitly. So, just having a revocable permit is in my mind not
adequate. So, you know, it's, it's more of protocol. It's something that is more prudent, and I
would recommend to the tenant that he take such action. So, again, communication normally
it's written documentation and we don't have a problem. Maybe following up on the
communication may be a problem often -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
MR. ORNELLAS: --because of the change in management that I mentioned earlier.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, thank you, and I think the applicant just heard you. So,
it would be wise that they contact your office trying to mitigate some of these issues or provide
you information. So, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. You know. . .Member Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, I, I just had and since Mr. Ornellas is here also. I believe
you did hear the concerns raised by Ms. Naone Hall. And, and I, I really. . .in other project
areas I know gravel gets compacted after a while and pave creates an impervious surface which
also creates runoff. Can you suggest to the applicant and, you know, to address some of these
concerns other alternatives like, you know, some kind of permeable surface, possibly grasscrete
or something else because I know this issue has come up before and I look to you for guidance.
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MR. ORNELLAS: Yeah, thank you. Actually there's a bigger vision for the long-term use of that area
and it does include more open space, more park space in which the community plan envisions,
`cause that beach frontage is the only view corridor to the water. Everything else is pretty
much hidden by the buildings. So, putting a parking lot to me doesn't further that green space
concept. You know, we have a lot of property in that vicinity. We could do a parking structure
some place else and create more open space and a view corridor as well as a greenway to get to
the beach. You know, it doesn't have to be road, pavement, sand. It can be road, parking
structure, greenway, then the beach with a view corridor. So, I would encourage the applicant
to. . .and we've done this. We've tried to sit down with their representation to consider doing a
master planning project of the entire area to look at a big picture approach to the long-term use
of the area.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I really appreciate that, Mr. Ornellas, because I think that with
parking being such a premium in that area and also affording an opportunity as Mr. Nishiki said .
for local residents to take advantage of that access, you know, to, to get to an area that they love
to frequent. I think that's really important. So, if it could be a collaborative effort, I don't
know. I mean we don't have much money left in the Park Assessment fund but, you know, it's
also State land. But I think whatever we can do, Madam Chair, to just make it more usable and
also come up with something that isn't perhaps conventional but is a win-win for the
community. I think that's important. So, I thank you for that input.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other comments? If not, the Chair, would certainly like to thank everybody who
came here today and thank everybody for the information received and for your patience.
Sometimes we run into snags here and I think that because of the situation, the Chair, without
objections would like to, to defer the matter.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (DM, JJ, SK, BM, WN, JP, MV, GB)

ACTION: DEFER
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, there being no further business, thank you
everyone. This meeting is adjourned. . . . (gavel) . . .
ADJOURN: 3:18 p.m.
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